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NEWSLETTER AD SALES
We o� er a full range of room sizes and services! From full day conferences, to workshops, seminars, 

wedding, stampede functions and more -- we can accommodate them all! 

Easy access just 2 minutes o�  the SE Stoney Trail Ring Road at 114 Avenue (Exit 91 East)
Call today for more information 403-290-0144 or shepardcommunityhall.ca

Your Shepard Community Hall!

P: 403-452-3388 | F: 403-452-3381
531, 409 East Hills Blvd SE Calgary, Alberta

ACCEPTING PATIENTS WALK-IN & APPOINTMENTS

NOW OPEN
FEMALE AND

MALE PHYSICIANS

MEDICAL CLINIC  
EAST HILLS

WELCOME NEW PATIENTS
OPEN MON - SAT

March – SHEPARD #03-B Shepard Comm. Centre PHOTO  
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PRESIDENT’S
MESSAGE Shepard Community Association

Executive Board
PRESIDENT - Sandra Weir
ShepardBoardChat@gmail.com
VICE-PRESIDENT - Natalie Reid
TREASURER - Bill Thompson
SECRETARY - Sherban Comanescu

Directors At Large  
• Bryan Bunz
• Brian Webb
• Mike Reid

HALL RENTALS  & MARKETING 
shepardcommunityhall.ca 

Shepard Community Association
10800 - 84 St. SE, Calgary, AB T3S 0A5
403.290.0144 (leave message)
shepardcommunityhall.ca 

ShepardExpress@gmail.com

Local Landscape Links 
 South Shepard Area Structure Plan - Updates
http://www.calgar y.ca/PDA/LUPP/Pages/Current-
studies-and-ongoing-activities/East-region-planning/
South-Shepard-Area-Structure-Plan.aspx?redirect=/
southshepard

ATCO Gas Pipeline Replacement
http://www.atcopipelines.com/upr/

Revised Public Lands Act (Water) A� ecting Private 
Land Owners 
http://www.wetlandsalberta.ca/water_act/

AltaLink Transmission Line
http://www.altalink.ca/projects/southernabtransmission/
fatd/calgary-okotoks-janet.cfm

Shepard Power Center – Updates
http://www.capitalpower.com/generationportfolio/
constructiondevelopment/Pages/shepard.aspx

Area Development Permits & Public Notices
Note – there is an inter-municipal agreement whereby you 
can appeal either County or City listings even if you live in 
the other tax area.

City of Calgary – Thursday’s Calgary Herald or www.
Calgary.ca/publicnotices
(Email to Ward12@calgary.ca to be included in weekly 
email updates.

Rocky View County – Check your weekly Rocky View 
Times newspaper weekly 

NEW! Calgary Police Service - HUB Messaging system
www.calgary.ca/cps/pages/the-hub.aspx

Road Ramblings 
• Road Report - www.511alberta.ca
• SE Ring Road 17 Ave. - 22X Issues - Chinook Road Partnership
• 22X / Deerfoot / Ring Road – c/o Carmacks 

at 403-543-8750, www.carmacksent.com
• City of Calgary Roads - call 311/ www.calgary.ca
• RockyView County Roads 403-520-6378/ www.rockyview.ca
• Alberta Transportation 1-877-898-7623 or http://www.

transportation.alberta.ca/eastgp.htm

Shepard Newsletter 
Contributions ...keeping YOU on track!

SAVE THESE DATES
2016 SCA Monthly Meetings (on Wednesdays)
Feb 17, March 16, April 20, May 18, 
June 15, Jul 20, Aug 17, Sept 21, Oct 19, 
Nov 16, Dec 21

EDITOR’S BITS 

Next SCA Meeting 
Wednesday Feb 17 at 7pm 
Please join us in our new community home!
Shepard Community Hall

Happy New Year, Folks! 

Hi all! I hope you all had a great Christmas with family 
and friends close at hand and that you brought in the 
New Year in a manner that was fi tting for you.

This winter has been pretty mild with really a minimal 
amount of snow so far but just enough to be a nuisance, 
especially if you are behind the snow shovel. Hope this 
mildness continues and that spring shows up earlier 
than later.

Our last month has been busy with parties, business 
meetings and get-togethers. By the time you are read-
ing this, we will have had our fi rst community potluck 
of the New Year and hopefully a good turn-out. This is 
a great way to socialize with your neighbours and beat 
the midwinter blues. With plans to schedule these “so-
cials” every other month, our next event will be Satur-
day, March 12 starting at 5pm.

As we get back to the regular social programs, the hall 
is again � lled with the pitter patter of little feet as the 
Tae Kwon Do classes for children begin along with the 
“huffi  ng and puffi  ng” of the Hot Mamas exercise group 
as they get back to their workouts. These ladies drop in 
with or without babies and little children so they are 
teaching them the art of socialization and fi tness early 
in life. You, too, can do “drop in” with the Hot Mamas 
group, so stop by, check it out or call the organizer Lind-
say (403-862-6474) and see which time fi ts your sched-
ule as there are many classes to choose from.

If you are thinking of renting a room here for any social 
event, membership has its perks! After you have had 

six months of ACTIVE participation you can have your 
hall rental fee cut in half if you are renting for a social 
occasion. By “active participation”, we mean taking part 
in our community meetings and activities. If you are a 
community member and want to give some lessons 
or classes for fun activities (i.e. scrapbooking or card-
making), you can have the room free as long as it is not 
a money-making venture and you can charge for your 
supplies that are used. Call 403-290-0144 for further in-
formation and availability. 

In the fall of 2016, we will be hosting our major com-
munity fundraiser of the year...an afternoon or evening 
working at the Deerfoot Inn and Casino. Please consider 
giving a few hours to help us out. It’s actually a lot of fun!

So if you fi nd yourself at loose ends and need a change 
of scenery, drop by the hall and check out our easy “TO 
DO” clipboard hanging in the offi  ce just inside the door. 
We have lots of small jobs waiting – includes free park-
ing, coff ee and any/all materials. The tasks range from 
washing windows to painting the furnace rooms. Any 
amount of time you can off er up is greatly appreciated. 
In the spring, there will be a general cleaning bee fol-
lowed by lunch for all volunteers. 

Dave Heaven and I are in the process of narrowing 
down the name possibilities for our rooms at the hall. 
Any help is appreciated as this is a daunting task to try 
and capture the essence of “Shepard Then and Now” in 
this important project. We will bring these names to a 
monthly meeting to be voted on. Such names such as 
Shepard Boardroom, Community Spirit Room, and Rail-
roaders Room are just a few on the table. Since there are 
so many folks to acknowledge in the roots of Shepard, 
their names will be posted outside of that themed area 
with room for future contributors.

Don’t forget about the new free book lending compo-
nent at our hall. Drop off  any used books and/or pick 
up a few to read at your leisure. Great way to recycle all 
those words!

One fi nal “sour” note – car prowlings are up our area 
and recent break-ins have been reported in the Shepard 
area. Be sure your vehicles are kept locked and “tempta-
tions” kept out of view.

Well, that is all for this month folks! I hope to see you at 
the hall sometime soon.

Your community president - Sandra Weir
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BUSINESS CLASSIFIEDSBUSINESS CLASSIFIEDSBUSINESS CLASSIFIEDS
For Business Classi� ed Ad Rates Call Great News Publishing at  403 263-3044 or sales@great-news.ca

CONCRETE CUTTING FOR BASEMENT WINDOWS, 
DOORS & FLOORS: New openings or enlarge-
ments cut into foundation for basement windows 
and doors. Enlarge your existing basement win-
dows to meet � re code for bedrooms, from cutting 
basement windows, doorways to supply and in-
stall quality windows, window-well, weeping-tile, 
core drilling, excavation and anything concrete 
cutting. Call 403-570-0555 or text 403-680-0611. 
Email: info@asapconcretecutting.com.

HOME BUSINESS OPPORTUNITY: Clinicair is the 
leading provider of Indoor Air Quality and Medi-
cal Grade Duct Cleaning services in Canada. We 
are looking for a dealer in Calgary to represent our 
growing company. We off er a royalty free business. 
Clinicair supplies you with the latest technology, 
and training. Call Craig: 1-416-277-6067.

QUALITY DAYHOME IN OGDEN: Experienced 
midwife, caregiver and mother, with childcare First 
Aide/CPR certifi cate, has spots available for ages 
11 months - four years old. Spacious play area, 
high fenced backyard. Lots of fun, arts and crafts, 
serves nutritious meal and two snacks. I also off er 
hemming and alterations. Call Chery: 403-875-
8997 Email: chery.roy@hotmail.com.

CODERAD ELECTRICAL LTD: Over 10 years’ expe-
rience. Quality service and installation for a qual-
ity price. Is your electrical installation up to code? 
Contact info@coderadelectrical.com or call 403-
333-6344. www.coderadelectrical.com.

NEIGHBOURHOOD CONFLICT? Community 
Mediation Calgary Society (CMCS) is a no cost 
mediation and confl ict coaching service that can 
help you resolve problems and restore peace! 
We help neighbours be neighbours again! www.
communitymediation.ca, 403-269-2707.

K2 BOOKEEPING: Are you too busy to keep up 
with your bookkeeping? Experienced bookkeeper 
now accepting new clients. Specializing in small 
to medium sized business. Twelve years of expe-
rience with QuickBooks and Simply Accounting, 
GST, Payroll, WCB Filing, T4 Filing, and competitive 
rates. Phone Katie 403-870-0737. 

Upcoming SE 
Blood Donor 
Mobile Clinics
Make another Heart Beat
Call 1-888-2Donate or 1-888-236-6283 to make an 
appointment or go to www.blood.ca for times and 
last minute clinics changes.

February - March 2016
2/06 (Saturday) Acadia Rec Centre 9am-1pm
2/18 (Thursday) Quarry Park 9am-2pm
2/20 (Saturday) Cardel Rec Centre 9am-2pm
2/26 (Friday) Acadia Rec Centre 4-8pm
2/27 (Saturday) South Health Campus 9am-2pm

3/05 (Saturday) Blessed Cardinal 9am–2pm
3/07 (Monday) Chestermere Community Centre 3-8pm
3/11 (Friday) Cardel Rec Centre 4-8pm
3/18 (Friday) Acadia Rec Centre 3-8pm
3/19 (Saturday) Cranston Residence Assoc 9am-2pm
3/30 (Wednesday) Fluor 9am-2pm

SOUTH     POINTE BOTTLE DEPOT

MR. SPONGE
AUTO SPA
403.235.2400
AUTO SPA

•	 In-Out	wash
•	 Express	Detail
•	 Full	Detailing

403.726.9300 | #509, 5126 126 Avenue SE	
(Behind	Home	Depot	on	130th	Ave.	SE)

H A P P Y  N E W  Y E A R

Year In Review
The last 12 months have been transformational for 
our Caucus; they have been a time for thought, for 
refl ection, and most importantly for engagement. 

We started 2015 recognizing the challenges that laid 
ahead for Alberta, recognizing the need to stand up 
and secure our fi scal future. We asked Albertans for a 
mandate to lead this province, but we did that without 
listening, and without acknowledging the concerns 
that Albertans had raised. The results of the election 
were a call to restore the core values and principles that 
our Progressive Conservative team had always been 
built upon. Since May 5, we have had an opportunity 
to renew and rebuild, and most importantly to listen. 
We have had to ask ourselves the tough questions, 
and to be honest about what needs to change as we 
work towards the future. We have spent the last several 
months engaging with Albertans across the province to 
take stock of what went wrong, what we can do better, 
and how to move forward together.

While we didn’t come out of the election as government, 
we did come out with a small but mighty team of elected 
o�  cials and experienced legislators, representing 
more than half of the 16 MLA’s to be re-elected in the 
province. As we work to restore the trust of Albertans, 
we are committed to listening and representing each 
and every voice in this province; working to ensure that 
all Albertans are heard over the next four years. 

Budget 2015
As Alberta continues to weather through � scal and 
economic challenges, our team has worked to better 
understand the problems that Albertans are facing. This 
fall, the NDP government tabled a budget that failed to 
support both businesses and families, while at the same 
time burdening this province and future generations 
with unsustainable spending and debt. Our caucus has 
worked through this budget and raised the concerns 
that people are seeing day to day. As thousands of 
Albertans continue to face job losses, Interim PC Leader 

Ric McIver (Calgary-Hays) pushed the government to 
develop a balanced approach to spending, one that 
creates jobs and stimulates the economy, and restores 
stability to Alberta’s fi nances. Mr. McIver worked to 
hold the government accountable in developing a 
responsible long term plan for Alberta that includes 
a commitment to cut government waste, and seek 
effi  ciencies in public spending. Albertans deserve a 
fi nancial landscape that supports investments and 
innovation today, and provides stability for tomorrow. 

In The Community
I have been proud to attend the following community 
events at the end of 2015:
• Grand Opening of Seton Superstore
• Walden Heights Christmas Fair
• Auburn Bay Parade of Lights
• Spoke to 66 grade 6 students at Strathcona-

Tweedsmuir School
• Held Open House for all Calgary-South East 

residents
• Calgary Workers Resource Centre Open House

Community Requests: Bottle drive: The Auburn Bay 
K-4 public school is hoping to raise funds via bottle 
collection. Anyone interested in donating bottles can 
e-mail info@auburnbayschool.com to arrange pick up. 
Bottle drives will be taking place the fi rst Sunday of 
every month this year!

Scrolls: Birthday scrolls are available to constituents 
celebrating their 65+ birthday, in fi ve-year intervals. 
Anniversary scrolls are available to constituents 
celebrating their 25+ anniversary, in fi ve-year intervals.

Community visits: If you’d like Rick to come and speak 
to your child’s class or at your community event, he’d be 
happy to. Contact Kelly at 403-215-8930 to learn more. 

Suite 202, Building D
5126 126 Av SE
Calgary, AB T2Z 0H2
(403) 215-8930
Calgary.southeast@assembly.ab.ca

MLA, CALGARY-SOUTH EAST
RICK FRASER

A poem writt en 
to celebrate 

a wedding is called 
an epithalamium.

T H E  O F F I C I A L S H E PA R D  C O M M U N I T Y N E W S L E T T E R  I   FEBRUARY  2016    7
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…Keeping Our City & Country Neighbours on Track
Chestermere High School 403.272.8868
Chestermere Lake Middle School 403.273.1343
Indus School 403.936.5855
Langdon School 403.936.4579
Prairie Waters Elementary School 403.285.6969 
Prince of Peace Luthern School 403.285.2288
Rainbow Creek Elementary School 403.273.8129
Rocky View Learning Connections - Chestermere Campus 403.235.0294
Douglasdale School 403.777.6177
McKenzie Towne School  403.777.6185
Msgr. J.S. Smith 403.500.2069
St. Albert the Great 403.500.2114
École de la Source (FR) K-9 403.255.6724
Ste-Marguerite-Bourgeoys (S) (FR) K-12 403.240.2007
École de la Rose sauvage (FR) 10-12 403.230.3112
Trinity Christian School K-9 403.254.6682

Shepard Community Association shepardexpress@gmail.com 403.290.0144
Shepard Hall (Calgary) Rentals shepardhallcalgaryrentals@gmail.com 403.290.0144
Calgary Police Service – Community Liason Offi  cer POL5067@calgarypolice.ca
(Constable Matt Forest)
Indus Curling Rink  403.936.5656
Chestermere Public Library  403.272.9025
Glenmore Square Library  403.260.2600
Fish Creek Library  403.221.2090
Shawnessy Library  403.221.2072
Scouts Canada www.myscouts.ca 403.283.4993

RockyView County - Councillor Rolly Ashdown  rashdown@rockyview.ca  403.230.1401
City of Calgary - Councillor Shane Keating ward12@calgary.ca 403.268.1698
MLA Rick Fraser calgary.southeast@assembly.ab.ca 403.215.8930
MLA Leela Aheer chestermere.rockyview@assembly.ab.ca 403.207.9889

McKenzie Towne Church 403.257.5360
St. Albert the Great Catholic Church 403.257.6054
First Alliance Church 403.252.7572
Ogden United Church 403.271.2700
St. Bernadette’s Church 403.236.2979

St. Augustine’s Anglican Church 403.279.3105
River View Christian Church 403.279.6334
Red Deer Lake United Church 403.256.3181
Langdon Community Church 403.936.5974
Calgary Living Word Assembly 403.472.0292

RBC Dominion Securities Inc.* and Royal Bank of Canada are separate corporate entities which are affiliated. *Member-Canadian 
Investor Protection Fund. RBC Dominion Securities Inc. is a member company of RBC Wealth Management, a business segment of 
Royal Bank of Canada. ®Registered trademarks of Royal Bank of Canada. Used under licence. © RBC Dominion Securities Inc. 2015. 
All rights reserved. 15_90701_RHD_011

RBC Dominion Securities Inc.

RBC Group Advantage is a comprehensive program designed to help 
business owners meet their employees’ financial needs by providing:

■■ In-person financial advice for all employees

■■ Group retirement savings plans

■■ Comprehensive and discounted banking solutions

Support your employees and keep your competitive advantage. Call 
Investment Advisor Michael Martin at 403-266-9655 to learn more.

Looking to BuiLd & Retain a PRoductive, 
Motivated WoRkfoRce?

Shepard

Calling All PARENTS
Visit mybabysitter.ca and fi nd available babysitters 
in and around your community.

Calling All BABYSITTERS
Enroll free at mybabysitter.ca and choose the 
Calgary communities you would like to babysit in.

Disclaimer: We recommend for your own peace of mind that references be checked 
when choosing your babysitter. This babysitter list is provided as a service to the 
community and is governed by the terms & conditions outlined at mybabysitter.ca.

SHEPARD COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
Community Memberships - $20

Family Names or Business ____________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

Mailing Address _ ___________________________________________________________________

City ___________________________________________ Postal  Code ________________________

Phone ____________________________________________________________________________

Email _____________________________________________________________________________
(Note – all information received is treated with strict confi dentiality)

Please mail $20 cheque only payable to Shepard Community Association to:
Attention: SCA Memberships

Shepard Community Association
10800 – 84 Street SE, Calgary AB   T3S 0A5

 Board of Directors 
 Events Planning
 Hall Bookings 
 Casino Fundraising
 General Cleanup 
 Seasonal Parties (Adult)
 Hall Maintenance 
 Seasonal Parties (Children)
 Grounds Maintenance 
 Hall Construction
 Potluck Nights 
 Other: Please specify 

Please check  any items 
you would be interested in 
volunteering for or any position 
within the Shepard Community 
Association and return this 
sheet with your payment.

Please check 

FEBRUARY MOON 
CALENDAR

New 
Moon
Feb 8

First 
Quarter
Feb 15

Full 
Moon
Feb 22
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COUNCILLOR, WARD 12 
SHANE KEATING
Phone: 403-268-1698 • Email: Ward12@calgary.ca
Twitter: @CouncillorKeats Facebook: http://www.
facebook.com/CouncillorKeating
Web: http://shanekeating.blogspot.com/

Happy February Ward 12! The Calgary winter can be long 
and cold, but spring is right around the corner. We have 
had a very exciting start to 2016. On January 28th, I hosted 
the annually Ward 12 Open House at the Mahogany Beach 
Club and had some great conversations with residents 
that are passionate about their communities. We are also 
continuing some very productive conversations with the 
Provincial Government to secure additional funding for 
the Green Line LRT. I’m looking forward to working hard 
for you in 2016 to make Ward 12 even better!

2016 Assessment
Assessment overviews for 2016 were mailed out to Cal-
garians on January 5th. The Customer Review Period 
extends from January 5th to March 7. During this period 
property owners are able to inquire about their assess-
ments.

There are a few mechanisms available to residents that 
wish to get more information about their assessment 
provided by the City:
• The City of Calgary Assessment department has evalu-

ation staff  on standby to answer any specifi c questions 
regarding assessments. They can be reached at 403-
268-2888.

• You can � nd more information on the assessment pro-
cess at Calgary.ca/assessment.

Extended Driveways
There have been a few cases of extended driveways ap-
pearing in Ward 12. An extended driveway is an exten-
sion of an existing driveway to allow for more parking 
spaces. The diagram below shows what is acceptable 
and what is not through the Land Use Bylaw. 

Extended driveways create a number of problems. 
• Removal of available on-street parking
• infringement on adjacent properties, ie: snow shov-

elled off  an extended driveway may get pushed direct-
ly onto the next property

• Drainage issues. Replacing soil/grass/vegetation with 
concrete does not allow for water to be absorbed. 

• City access to utilities. Extending a driveway may cover 
up utilities that may need to be accessed.

If the driveway is found to be in violation of the Land 
Use Bylaw, The City of Calgary will contact the home-
owner. The homeowner will be given the opportunity 
to retroactively apply for a development permit. If the 
permit is not approved, the homeowner will be given 
the opportunity to voluntarily bring the driveway into 
compliance. If the homeowner does not bring the drive-
way into compliance The City may bring the driveway 
into compliance at the homeowner’s expense.

If you are concerned about an extended driveway in 
your community, or you are a homeowner interested in 
extending your driveway please contact 311 immedi-
ately. For more information you can also visit www.
calgary.ca/PDA/pd/Pages/Permits/
widening-an-existing-driveway.aspx.

130th and DEERFOOT SOUTH BETWEEN SUPERSTORE AND HOME DEPOT 
515, 4916 130TH AVE SE  |  403-262-5505

MULDOONS Happy Hour 2pm - 6 pm every day!
Bring this ad in and get 10% OFF

COME JOIN US for daily features

New to the Neighbourhood

Tell us what makes great  
neighbourhoods great and  

what’s most important to you  
in choosing where to live.

Closes February 28, 2016
AvenueCalgary.com/survey

HAVE 
YOUR 
SAY

The Best Neighbourhoods  
Survey is now open.

Living the Dream Lakefront
in Auburn Bay

Ryan MacDonald, B.Sc. 
Sheri MacDonald, M.Sc.
403.519.9102 
info@calgaryhometeam.com 
www.calgaryhometeam.com

Worker ants may 
live seven years 
and the queen 
may live as long 
as 15 years.

Worker ants may 
live seven years 
and the queen 
may live as long 
as 15 years.

Worker ants may 
live seven years 
and the queen 
may live as long 
as 15 years.

Men always 
want to be 
a woman’s 
FIRST LOVE. 

Women like to 
be a man’s

LAST 
ROMANCE.
Oscar Wilde



Your city employees want to start the new year with a big  
Thank You for appreciating our efforts in keeping Calgary  
clean and green. You gave our garbage and recycling teams a 
97% satisfaction rating last year.

And we’d also like to thank the City for reaffirming their  
commitment to keeping this service public — and saying  
No Thank You to a for-profit service that would have cost  
taxpayers 5-20% more!

Here’s to another great year, in Canada’s greatest city.

It just doesn’t get better than this
OUR JOB IS TO KEEP IT THIS WAY

Photo by Jeff Wallace: facebook.com/jeffwallacephotography/
Courtesy of Flickr Creative Commons: creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc/2.0/adapted

Making your city  
work for you

Calgary’s city employees


